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CLUB KNIVES are ready! We have orders for 50 and expect to sell any extras because they are quite beautiful. It’s especially meaningful that they are custom made by one of our club show vendors and dedicated to the memory of Fred Henderson.

GREAT SOUTHERN KNIFE SHOW progressing nicely!  We have 75 tables sold as of August 1. Very soon the planning committee will be issuing a list of things that they need volunteers to help them with. Please be willing to help, if you are asked. Remember the adage: “Many hands make light work.”

CLUB PICNIC is Saturday, Sept.10 at Craig Schneeberger’s cabin in Ellijay, GA. It will be a “hammer-in” event with 3 forges set up and lots of fun and food! The Club will provide the meat and the drinks. Members  are asked to bring a side dish for themselves and a few more. Guests do not have to bring anything. 

Please call Craig by Friday, Sept. 2, to let him know what you are bringing and how many are in your party. His home number is 770-395-9488. His cell phone is 678-642-6977. 

Note: the picnic does NOT take the place of our next meeting in September, which is Tuesday the 6th at 7pm. It is VERY important that as many members as possible attend the next two meetings in preparation for the Great Southern Knife Show.

Rade Hawkins presented the meeting program on handles and the materials that they are made from.  He started by explaining the differences between a full-tang handle, including straight and tapered tangs, and narrow tang handles, specifically hidden and through tangs. He also discussed bolsters, guards, ferrules and butt caps. Rade then discussed and displayed various handle materials, including: walrus and elephant ivory, hippo tooth, wooly mammoth tusk, oosic (walrus penile bone), sheep horn, giraffe bone (an ivory alternative). He also displayed and discussed 
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large number of alternate handle materials: desert ironwood, black ash burl, maple, stabilized woods, whale tooth, stag, mother-of-pearl, and amber. The talk was great, especially since he had examples of all theses materials for everyone to handle and examine. 

“SO LONG, AGAIN,” to our newsletter editor, Mike Mullikin. He is unexpectedly being deployed back to Iraq for four months. He leaves Sept. 18, but he plans to be at the club picnic. Be sure to come by and wish him well. We are proud of his commitment to our nation and to our club!
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Rade’s table full of handle materials
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